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February 25, 2000

Professor Benjamin Ware

Vice-President for Research

Syracuse University

304 Tolley Administration Building

Syracuse, NY 13244-1100

Ms. Karin Carey, Director

Office of Sponsored Programs and Technology Transfer

Syracuse University 

113 Bowne Hall

Syracuse, NY 13244-1200

Re: Dr. Geoffrey Fox
Dear Ms. Carey and Professor Ware:

The recent correspondence between Peter Dichiara and me indicates that we need to clear the air so that there is no escalation of tension in what is everyone’s stated goal of an orderly and amicable transition by Dr. Fox to Florida State University.

Dr. Fox has indicated that he will be going on leave from Syracuse at the end of March.  He is most anxious to continue as a professor on leave so that he can assist students who are completing their Ph.D. programs under his direction. 

Geoffrey has indicated he will continue as PI on current contracts and work with SU and sponsors for an orderly transition as those contracts reach their renewal points.  Dr. Ware has indicated a program concerning the equipment used by Geoffrey which is helpful. 

The remaining issue is the ongoing research, patent issues and the WebWisdom license.  We feel it is necessary that accord be reached on the issues presented.

With that in mind, it is presumed the Tango 1.4 and Tango 2 core software; Tango 1.4 and Tango 2 applications (except as modified below); the Buena Vista Audio-Video Conferencing, and LecCorder Lecture Recorder be covered by the license from Syracuse University to WebWisdom.  We request that the license differentiate items reduced to practice from current active research.

Dr. Fox either personally or as PI of NPAC has, of course, worked on much other software while at Syracuse.  Those of relevance to the current debate include the SV2 Scientific Visualization package; two versions (1997, 2000) of the JavaScript Shared Browser, which are a key part of his current research.  There are the Perl Programs WWWfoil and Audioedit; the NPAC Class Database Server; the VPL Virtual Programming Laboratory; and several small applications written independently of Tango and imported to Tango such as Applets from the Physics Department.  There is the “hand-held device software” developed with a recent grant from ERDC where the sponsor is especially interested.  Dr. Fox suggests where possible this software should be put into the public domain so that it can be freely used by everybody.  In particular he would like to put all software written by himself into this state.

The WebWisdom DB, which is Java plus XML plus Oracle Database version of the WWW Foil Perl program should be the subject of a non-exclusive license to WebWisdom.

There are some unfortunate difficulties with patents, which it is suggested can only be properly addressed if the agreed process of technology disclosure be followed.  This process can both identify “inventors” and differentiate research items from those reduced to practice.   It can also address confusion from inevitable uncertainty of leading edge research where some things Dr. Fox anticipated doing, he did not and some items Dr. Fox did not anticipate, he did.  As Peter worked from Fox’s research papers rather than an agreed technology disclosure, these issues are relevant.

Dr. Fox will be communicating next week with Hale and Dorr as to the correct listing of joint inventors which will assist in the Patent Application under review.

Very truly yours,

MACKENZIE SMITH LEWIS MICHELL & HUGHES, LLP

Carter H. Strickland

CHS:rjc

cc: 
Peter Dichiara, Esq.

Geoffrey Fox
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